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 Friday 8th December 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers,   

Alfred Lord Tennyson School’s choir along with Southend Junior School’s choir have been asked to sing at 
the Serve Community service. The event takes place at Park Road Baptist Church at 2pm on Tuesday 12th 
December. The children will walk to the Baptist Church accompanied by myself and a member of staff and 
will return before the end of the school day. Please can you complete the consent form below. We also 
have 2 tickets per child available for parents/carers if they wish to attend the event. Please return by 
Monday 11th December. 

Kind regards 

 

Mrs K O’Connor 

Head Teacher 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Childs Name: ____________________________________ 

Class:___________________________________________ 

 

o I give permission for my child to sing at the Serve Community Event 
o I do not want my child to sing at the Serve Community Event 
o I would like   _______ tickets to attend as a parent/carer 

 

 

  


